Volume 45, Issue 1

Spring 2005

1) HOTEL RESERVATIONS (ON YOUR OWN)  $115 Single/$125 Double
(2 night minimum) Call Holiday Inn @ (217) 328-7900 and specify "Beta Sigma  Psi" group. Deadline for Hotel Reservations: OCTOBER 1, 2005
(15 Single rooms and 15 Double rooms available)

2) FOOTBALL TICKETS 

$35/Person
#____
$_________
3) BANQUET TICKETS 

$35/Person 
#____
$_________
   





      TOTAL 
$__________
Name______________________________
Address________________________________________
City_________________________State__________Zip___________
Phone___________________________Graduation Year___________
ORDERING DEADLINE FOR TICKETS IS  OCTOBER 1, 2005
Send Reservation form and check payable to Beta Sigma Psi  to:
Dale Durfey,  6541 Terrace Dr ,  Downers Grove,  IL  60516    (630) 960-3352
[image: image1.png]



Name
:______________________
2005 Dues ($15)

$______




Lifetime Member ($150)
$______


Chief Illini Print ($15)
$_______








Address Service Requested
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Approaching the End

I have tried to start writing this article more times than I care to count.  Some of you that know me well might think that it would be due to procrastination, but for once, that is not the case.  I am simply out of ways to write the same words.  There are only so many ways that I can tell you about the hard times at Alpha Chapter.  There are only so many times that I can ask for your assistance to ensure a future for Alpha Chapter.  

As most of you should know, April 17, 2005 will mark the 80th Anniversary of Beta Sigma Psi.  Also, December 10, 2005 will mark the 50th Anniversary of the re-chartering of Alpha Chapter.   Will Alpha Chapter survive until our 81st Anniversary?  At this time, I cannot honestly answer that question.  If something is not done in the near future, the answer is NO.  We cannot sustain the Chapter at the current level of in-house members with the current finances.  Something must be done.  I have asked for assistance from the general Alumni body for the past two newsletters, and frankly, I have received no additional assistance to speak of.  I am done asking, now I am just going to tell you the situation at hand.  For the past several years, a core group of alumni have been primarily responsible for the survival of Alpha Chapter.  This group has exhausted their available time and spare financial resources and absolutely must have additional support from ALL Alpha alumni in order for there to be any future for Alpha Chapter.  Based on current conditions, by this time next year, we will have expended all of our financial reserves in order to pay basic expenses of insurance and property taxes to get through the 2005-2006 school year.  If we do not receive a significant influx of donations and if we do not significantly increase the number of men living at 706 West Ohio Street by this time next year, ALPHA CHAPTER WILL CLOSE FOLLOWING THE 2005-2006 SCHOOL YEAR.  This is not the typical request for donations and help in recruitment efforts.  This is a very last request for assistance for the preservation of Alpha Chapter.  Now, please step up to this challenge and help the Alumni Board and the Active Chapter ensure the future of Alpha Chapter.  The Executive Board of Alpha Alumni Chapter will review this situation and make a final decision on the future of Alpha Chapter at the annual September Executive Board Meeting. If you want to help contact me directly with the information inside the front cover of this news letter.

(Continued on Page 5)
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Homecoming


Don’t forget to sign up for Homecoming today!  The fall business meeting and elections will be held at 8 PM on Friday night.  Then watch the Illini take on Penn State at Memorial Stadium and perhaps get a chance to see a football coaching icon (Joe Paterno) for the last time.

THE RON ZOOK ERA BEGINS…THE LOYALTY AND TRADITION CONTINUE!

The Ron Zook Era begins at Memorial Stadium and you can be a part of it!  Enjoy hard-hitting college football and the traditions of Beta Sigma Psi and Illinois, including our famous Saturday pre-game and post-game tailgates, the Illini Walk, and the game on a beautiful fall afternoon in historic Memorial Stadium! 

MEET COACH RON ZOOK
An Ohio native and former standout player at Miami (Ohio), Coach Zook spent the last three years as head coach at the University of Florida, leading the Gators to 23 victories, three bowl games and three consecutive Top 10 recruiting classes.  Last season, Florida featured the SEC’s top rusher, passer and receiver.  A native Midwesterner with 27 years of college and NFL coaching experience, Coach Zook is ready to lead your Fighting Illini back to national prominence.

The Ron Zook File.


23 wins, an SEC East title and three bowl games at Florida


Led SEC with top rusher, passer and receiver in 2004


Ohio native was three-year letterwinner and captain at Miami (Ohio)


Landed 10 Parade All-Americans in three years at Florida


NFL experience with New Orleans, Kansas City and Pittsburgh


College experience at Florida, Ohio State, Virginia Tech and Tennessee


Don’t forget the Spirit Award will be up for grabs.  Last year’s winner, Mike Nolte, will be selecting a recipient at the football game.  To be eligible you must sit in the Alumni block and go to the dinner/dance and you must return the following year to pass the award on the following year.

Good and Wellfare
-James (Jimmy) Gunnings, 71, passed away October 30, 2004, at Provena Covenant Medical Center in Urbana.  Jimmy was born December 31, 1932, in Reidsville, NC, the son of James Gunnings and Minnie Marian Glenn.  A brother, John Gunnings, of Rockingham, NC, survives.  Jimmy was a cook at Beta Sigma Psi for many years during the 1970s and 1980s.
-Kaitlin Marie Schweizer was born September 20, 2004, to parents Alan and Sarah.

-Todd and Julie Goebel are expecting their second child in March.

-Leon Wendte accepted a position as state engineer in New Hampshire.  Leon served 18 years as the district conservationist with the NRCS in Champaign County.

-Kaitlin Elizabeth Young was born on January 4, 2005.  She is the daughter of Mike Young.
-Beta Alum, Brian Bosma, is the new majority leader of the Indiana House of Representatives.  Republicans regained control of the house for the first time in many years.

Lloyd Karmeier

Alumnus Lloyd Karmeier won a heated race for the Fifth District State Supreme Court seat.  His Honor one by 10 percentage points over his Democratic rival.  The race received national attention as both parties spent millions of dollars to try to win the seat.  The Fifth District includes Madison County which is famous for its large settlements in asbestos law suits and in general being generous to plaintiffs.  Judge Karmeier was installed as Justice of the Illinois Supreme Court on Monday, December 6, 2004, at the Supreme Court Building in Springfield.  A reception was held at the Hilton Hotel after the ceremony.
Active Report
Alpha chapter is proud to announce the addition of three new members after the completion of I-Week, which took place the first week of spring semester.  That means there currently are 10 brothers living in house and 7 living out of house.  With the past house elections came a complete change of officers; some of the older brothers who are nearing graduation stepped down from their offices to let the future leaders of Alpha Chapter step up.  Hopefully, this will allow a smoother transition, allowing the older brothers to help guide and answer questions.  We have placed an emphasis on getting everyone involved in an office so that they feel like an important part of the Fraternity.

Wine Night, broom hockey, trips to Hooters, and Gold Rose have been planned to promote brotherhood.  Wine Night has been a great success the past two semesters, and the guys are hoping to make it a long run tradition with the Presby House girls.  Many of the actives have not played broom hockey since arriving at the University, but like Pokey Sticks and the Altgeld bells, they are a true part of the U of I experience. Also we enjoy celebrating the birthday of an active or associate with a trip to Hooters. The excursion allows BetaSigs to relax for a couple of hours before returning to their studies. In addition, after an absence of several years, Alpha chapter will be participating in a Gold Rose formal with Beta chapter in Indianapolis on the second weekend of April. 

The house is in good condition.  A new garbage disposal was installed this semester.  After many years of use and abuse, the old disposal finally bit the dust. The women’s bathroom in the basement has been repainted to make it more appealing.  Finally, the TV room has also been finished after a semester of repair.

On-campus recruitment for the spring continues as we try to wrap up the names from last semester.  Recruitment for Fall 2005 is well underway.  The mailing went out in a timely fashion in September.  Church responses have trickled in since then, and calls to high school seniors are nearly complete.  The Super Bowl party at the house has been opened to both campus churches and other potential rushes, with alumnus John Garlisch on cooking duties.  Similarly, the weekend of February 25-27 has been designated as a recruitment open house.  A card night will be held that Friday night.  Saturday campus tours will be given, and we will attend the Illini hockey game in the evening.  Sunday’s potential new members will be invited to church and brunch.  The actives could always use more help from our alumni body with recruitment; so should you know any high school seniors, please contact the recruitment chair Zach Steffes (steffes@uiuc.edu, 217-384-1527).  

(Continued From Page 1)

I realize that this article is blunt and not nearly as long-winded as my previous articles, but this time I was looking for quality over quantity.  Alpha Chapter has provided a quality spiritual environment for college men at the University of Illinois for the better part of 80 years.  I hope that this opportunity will still exist for young Lutheran men for years to come, and I hope that I receive a quality response from all of you.

per Aspera, ad Astra

Mike Nolte, A-719

Your Help is Needed for Rush!!


A few weeks back I sent an email to all the Alumni that I have emails for.  To those that have offered to help, thank you.  I have forwarded your names and emails to the active chapter president.  The church mailings that were returned was significantly lower than in years past and thus, our list of names to rush is very small.  We need help from all Alumni to identify young men who will be attending the U of I.  Without this help we are not likely to rush enough members to continue into the ’06 – ’07 school year.  There is also another benefit.  The need for Alumni donations is reduced when the actives can pay all of their rent.  I would rather see new members than have to rely on Alumni donations to keep this fraternity afloat.  If you are willing to give anything, a time commitment to help Rush is the most beneficial to all of us.

What can you do?
-Talk to your Pastor or Youth Director at your church.

-Talk to high school seniors that are coming to the U of I.

-Talk to the parents of high school seniors that are coming to the U of I.

-Forward names to the active chapter of high school seniors that are coming to the U of I.

-Commit to helping with home visits.

Remember that we offer:

-A place to grow spiritually

-A scholarship to incoming freshman

-Scholarships to currently enrolled students

-We are cheaper than the dorms

-You will make life long friends

-Learn leadership skills that will be valuable in your career and life

-A small community at a big university

Alpha Alumni Chapter of Beta Sigma Psi

Homecoming Business Meeting

October 29, 2004

Meeting called to order at 8:18 PM.  Dave Ward opened the meeting with prayer

Active Reports

President
Very good interaction between current Active Membership.  Focusing on Scholastic – Have implemented Study Hours.  STRONG FOCUS ON RUSH!!!  Currently have 4 Associate Members (1 living in house).  Have 19 Active Members, 10 living in house.
2nd VP

A sprinkler system requirement has been passed in the City of Champaign




-Likely to soon have a similar requirement in Urbana




-Not sure what the time-frame for implementation will be

Treasurer
Made an analysis of how many in house member are required in order to make rent payments:



# In House

# Rent Payments
12 3

14


4

15


5

17


6

18


7

20+


8

Alumni Reports

President
No Report

Vice President
Looking for Distinguished Alumni nominations for next year

Treasurer
Requesting a Line of Credit from the Housing Foundation for $25,000 as an “emergency fund” if we encounter a financial crisis in the near future.  We have guaranteed the Active Chapter that the house will remain open until at least May, 2006

House Committee
We will probably have to install a sprinkler system within the next 5 years.  The cost could be anywhere from $80,000 - $200,000.  Held 2 work weekends over the summer: Repaired the porch roof.  Stripped and rewaxed the dining room floor.  Performed general clean-up of the house.
Scholarship
Received 40-45 inquiries and 15 applications.  There were 5 Semi-Finalists.  A new mailing for this year’s Scholarship will be going out this week

Alum. Adviser
All is well in the house.  Morale is very good.

Old Business
None

New Business
Steve Eggerding moved that we open elections



Greg Treichler nominated for Secretary/Treasurer.  Dale Durfey seconded the nomination.  White Ballot



John Garlish nominated for Alumni Advisor.  Tim Norsen seconded the nomination.  White Ballot

Tim Norsen nominated for Director (1 Year).  John Garlish seconded the nomination.  White Ballot

Dave Ward nominated for Director.  Greg Treichler seconded the nomination.  White Ballot

The second Director position was left vacant.  Kirk Meyer moved that we table the election to the next Board meeting.  Steve Eggerding seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
Good & Welfare
Alan & Sarah Schweizer had a baby girl (Kaitlin Marie) on 9/20/04.  Ralph Folkerts has a new grandson.  Moment of Silence for Beta Sigs who passed during the past year.  Bob Goetting will be getting married over Christmas.
Mike Woolery and his wife are expecting their first child.  Tim Norsen and his wife are expecting their second child.
Meeting adjourned at 9:45 PM.  Dave Ward closed with prayer.




Do You Know Someone Coming to the U of I?

If you know someone who will be attending the University of Illinois, please contact Alan Schweizer.  I will make sure the information is passed along to the rush chairmen.
Are You Moving?
Please update your mailing address with Alan Schweizer.  Each returned newsletter costs about $1.  Every little bit helps.
Got Stories?

The Alpha Alumni News is always looking for stories and/or good and welfare.  If you have anything to share please send me a letter or an email.
BETA SIGMA PSI – ALPHA CHAPTER

TO THE NEXT 50 YEARS

Enclosed is my donation to the NEXT 50 of $__________ 

$1000 contributors will receive dinner/dance and game tickets for 2

$500 contributors will receive choice of tickets for 2

$1000 pledges to the house renovation (4 annual payments of  $250)


dinner/dance tickets for 2

Name__________________________________________________
Address________________________________________________
City________________ State____ 
ZIP_______Ph.________________

Graduation year____

Send checks to:

Greg Treichler


SPGH

1804 Rita Avenue    or to:
PO Box 2764

St. Charles, IL 60174

Champaign, IL 61825-2764

*Please note: Beta Sigma Psi with your check when sending checks to SPGH.
The NEXT 50 campaign has been very successful to date with over $11,000 contributed by the alumni membership. Additional contributions of $14,000 are needed to reach our campaign goal of $25,000. Your contribution to the campaign insures the immediate future of Beta Sigma Psi as we embark on a new beginning for the active chapter at the University of Illinois.

A special thank you to all who have contributed to date, your giving is certainly appreciated.

Over the next several months the board of directors hopes to unveil the 80 for 80 campaign that will restart the renovation of the chapter house with a few specific projects including the chapter room and front entry. 

NOTE: Paying your dues gives you the right to vote,


hold office and to make Homecoming reservations.


Send this dues form with you check payable to:


	Greg Treichler


1804 Rita Avenue


	St. Charles, IL 60174
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